From: PATRICIA CLISSOLD
Sent: 17 March 2014 10:38
To: Rebecca Horley
Subject: 14/00001/SCOP

Dear Ms Horley,

Could you tell me when the public might be able to comment on the new 14/00001/SCOP  scoping documents on the land north of Gavray Drive in Bicester. The list of important dates state that the last advertised in press date was last Thursday 13 March, but I did not see any reference to it in the local press. The list also states that we are only two weeks away (1 st April) from the determination deadline but the public are still not able to make a comment on the CDC website. I have not seen any notices up at the beginning of the footpath 129 about the new proposals either.

The new wildlife surveys conducted by EDP and BEC show that it is still a valuable wild-life site in spite of its neglect over the years. I appreciate that Gallager have spent a lot of money on these surveys and I hope that the results will not be wasted but be noted. I also appreciate that in this new scoping, Gallagher have really tried to mitigate impact on wildlife. However, I do see that their building line has encroached on the Thames Valley Conservation Target area, as defined by the Launton Parish boundary hedge, (along footpath 129) to the north side. Indeed, the footpath will be bounded on both side by buildings which destroys its character as a countryside walk for people and their dogs and turns it into just another thoroughfare for getting from A to B.

Kind Regards,

Pat Clissold (PhD)

